

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

September 2025 Prayer Letter

Pozdrav iz Hrvatske Hello from Croatia!

Once again we are here in this wonderful country. For the second time we are filling in for the Lowries in Zagreb, the capitol city. We arrived September 9th. We are settled in and have gone to work right away. I have already had the privilege of preaching 3 times, had several discipleship meetings, and had a Bible handout in the downtown center.

The church here has several people from other countries such as Cuba and the Philippines. One young man named Samuel is from Bangladesh. He fled his home to leave Islam and to follow Christ. He has quite a story! When he told me his testimony, it moved me because I was raised around the gospel all my life. Meeting people like him, and others as we travel, is very eye opening. There are so many who did not have a King James Bible their entire life. They never heard the song, "Victory in Jesus." I have taken so much for granted!

May I very humbly suggest that we do not have God in a box. The Bible Belt does not have the monopoly on God. The Bible was not written with our American traditions as a guideline. I am so grateful for the blessing of being raised in church, and I am also grateful for mission minded churches that help send missionaries around the world! May I also suggest that if you have never taken a missions trip, to plan one?

Janya, Annie, Joshua and I will be here until December 8th. In addition to regular church services, there is discipleship classes, fellowships and public outreaches to keep us busy. It is our desire to be a help to missionary pastor Brad Lowrie and Novi Život Neovisna Baptistića Crkva (New Life Baptist Church).

Thank you to all who pray for us and financially support us so we can go to the world and take the gospel. May the Lord richly bless each of you.

In Christ, Duane Earwood Micah 6:8 470-309-8519



